Solicitation for Participants in a Project 
on the 

Division of Innovative Labor
January 30, 2009

As part of a recently launched NSF and Kauffman sponsored survey research project on the “Division of Innovative Labor” in the U.S. Economy, the project principals are seeking to gather a small group of potential collaborators, especially junior faculty, to provide early input into the design of the survey instrument and ideas for subsequent studies that will use the data that will be collected.  An abstract for the project follows:

Innovation is becoming more open, often involving multiple organizations in a division of innovative labor (DoIL).   Despite its importance, there is little broad-based, systematic evidence on the extent or nature of the DoIL, nor on its impact on firm performance or the rate of technical advance.  By surveying over 20,000 firms in manufacturing and selected service industries, the project will collect the first systematic data on the DoIL for the United States.   The collected data will quantify key features of the DoIL, which can be conceived of as the distribution across firms and other organizations of the following steps in the innovation process: 1) research/idea generation; 2) development; and 3) commercialization.  The data will also provide the basis for developing and empirically testing models of the DoIL and its effects on innovative performance.  The project addresses a number of important questions, such as the extent to which startups, as compared to established firms, are generators of new ideas, the importance of universities as sources of industrial innovation, and the extent to which firms’ use of external knowledge inputs increases their innovative performance. Finally, the research will advance the economics of innovation by generating and empirically testing formal models of the determinants of the DoIL its impact on performance.

Those interested in joining this data user consortium should submit a vita and a brief (less than one page) statement of interest describing the nature of the applicant’s interest, as well ideas, expertise and any data or other resources that the applicant will bring to bear on the project.  Our goal is to form a group of about six to eight scholars whose strengths and interests complement one another as well as those of the project principals.  A strong demonstrated interest in the division of innovative labor or related research, and background in relevant methods, including survey methods, econometrics or modeling, is required.  Junior faculty are preferred.  Members of this user consortium will help with the survey design, and will obtain access to the data while preserving the confidentiality of respondent-level information.    
To apply to participate in this user consortium, please submit by February 15, 2009 your vita (with contact information) and statement of interest to any one of the following project principals:


Ashish Arora

Wesley Cohen

John Walsh

aa145@duke.edu
wcohen@duke.edu
 john.walsh@pubpolicy.gatech.edu 
An initial meeting to discuss a preliminary draft of the survey questionnaire will be held on March 13, 2009, from 11:30 AM until 4:00 PM at the National Bureau of Economic Research, 1050 Massachusetts Avenue, Cambridge, Massachusetts.  Up to $600 will be reimbursed for travel expenses.
